A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 11th July 2013 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Nick Elsome, Kate Giles, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Ann Ducker and three members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Henry, Richard Greenford and Caroline Martin Wise took the minutes
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 13th June 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters arising. Ann Ducker raised the point about assets of community value regarding the Sun Inn. It was agreed that an application would be submitted. New House Farm was discussed Ann said that it was still being looked into by the enforcement officers.    
4. Parish Hall. All well, there is a stain under the south window.
5. Newsletter/Website. Tim King has received an email concerning the bus closure during the bridge closure it will be included in the next newsletter. Peter Dragonetti will write to the surgeries in Pangbourne and Woodcote to ascertain reciprocal arrangements during the closure of the bridge. Chairman has updated the website with recent minutes. Contributions for the September edition are due on 8th August
6. Recreation Ground. All grass cut within the last 10 days of the meeting. 
7. District Councillors Report   Ann Ducker told the meeting that a £250 bursary is  available  for young people in South Oxfordshire recognition of their achievements in the arts, sports and voluntary service. Sue Spencer of the planning department has left and is to be replaced.  During bridge closure Goring is to have yellow lines & loading limits imposed for the duration. Thame’s Neighbourhood plan has won an award and Goring will begin discussions with SODC in the near future re sites for housing. 
8. County Councillors Report. Had been circulated by email prior to the meeting
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P13/S1641/HH Lavender Cottage Cold Harbour (in the parish of Goring Heath) RG8 7SY Demolition of existing garage and gym building and replacement with new gym and pool building. Martin Wise declared an interest and left the meeting for that discussion. No Strong Views
P13/S1473/FUL Charity Farm Barns Goring Heath RG8 7RR Change of use of land to agricultural and demolition of existing stable and erection of replacement barn style stable. No Strong Views
P13/S1828/HH Hawthorn House Deadmans Lane Goring Heath Reading RG8 7RX Roof alterations and extension to existing private dwelling. No Strong Views
P13/S1837/HH 7 Bridle Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PR Demolition of outbuildings and extension. Construction of 1 and 2 storey extensions plus restoration of entrance porch. Should be refused on the grounds of overdevelopment.
P13/S1648/HH Mallory House Shirvells Hill Goring Heath RG8 7SP

Demolition of existing coach house and garage and construction of annexe and replacement garage with associated driveway. Relocation of entrance gates and replacement of boundary wall and fencing.  Should be refused
P13/S1947/HH Ashtree Crays Pond Reading RG8 7QG Erection of a two bay carport / garage No Strong Views.
10. Finance.  There was £13,124.83 in the bank on 3 July
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11. Proposed Diversion of part of Goring Heath Footpath No. 30 under Section 119 of the Highways Act 1980, a decision would be made after consulting with local societies.
12. Neighbourhood Plan progress will be made over the winter.
13. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Nothing to report
14. Working Parties. As per last meeting
15. Correspondence. Claire Dow – Rospa report will deal with and then can respond. Caroline to write re hedge – Crays Pond Lodge. SODC had written concerning a review of polling stations the parish coucil’s response was that the Parish Hall arrangement good but alternative would be Alms houses meeting room.  Letter from Hilary Goldsmith had been sent to Nick Henry about mis-associating the Hatch Gate with the Forge and Peters comments in the last newsletter. Hilary also aired her views at the meeting and  Peter responded by apologising to Hilary at the meeting for mis-associating her property (the Hatchgate ) with the forge which was the subject of the planning application. At this point the meeting went into private session and felt it was appropriate that Peter issue an apology online and in writing and in the next edition of the newsletter and the Parish Council would await a response from both the monitoring officer and the police. The meeting then felt it appropriate to hold a vote of confidence in the chairman. This was  proposed by  Martin Wise and  seconded by  Nick Elsome  and  passed unanimously.  
16. Any other business. PCSO Nick Glass had been in touch with Marjo and his report is in the newsletter.
17. Date of the next meeting 12 September  2013 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 10.05
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